9 Hole LGA Board Meeting October 5, 2023

Attending: JoAnn Snedeker, President; Mary Ann Murphy, Vice President; Joan
Campbell, Treasurer; Muriel Gross, Secretary; Mary Barry, Communications

Mary K Heyde, Carole Gilbertson, Toni Meierhoff, Carolyn Kluding, and Angela
Sheets (via phone), Committee Chairs

Our current balance is $7429.19 including a Club credit from last year’s Member
Guest event. The budget is projected to be about $6000.

The Website has our Roster, Games, Events (see summary of Events below).

The Website is upcclga9.com and is full of current information, including Board
Minutes, recent correspondence, etc. Everything you need to stay up to date
with our 9Hole LGA League.

The New Member Coffee has been postponed, waiting for a few more new
members. Currently our membership is 74. Let Mary Ann Murphy know if you
have lost or misplaced your name tag and you want to buy a new one. Nametags
are provided to New Members but not Summer Members or Trial Members.

Carole Chafetz will keep our Flickr account and photography for events.
Alynna Fricke is in charge of Birdie Pins and would like to be busier.
The new Banquet Manager is Karen McGaha. 941-355-3888 ext 222
Ashley will do our Pro Shop signup sheets.

During this year we have to name a Nominating Committee as the Executive
Board Members’ terms expire. The terms are set for two years..

In addition, every three years our By Laws require us to review and revise our
Constitution and Standing Rules and a committee will be named for the review.
One of the items that will be discussed is should we allow Summer Members to
play with our League more than one season.

The Calendar for the 2023-2024 Season:

Opening Day is October 19t. Shotgun, Lunch and General Meeting. The theme is
Olympic Games and is a step aside scramble. There will be ‘Power Cards” for sale



(read: mulligans). It will be an exciting, fun event as described by Carole
Gilbertson, Chairperson. Be sure to be ready to play at 8:40 by the registration
area for a Special Event before Ashley gives us our instructions.

Pink Week is October 23 thru 27%. We are actively supporting this fundraising
effort that will fund a study of breast cancer in older women by a researcher at
Moffitt in Tampa. There will be a box in the Pro Shop where our members can
drop off donations. Checks should be made out to the American Cancer Society.
We plan to wear Pink from October 22-29 for the whole week whenever we play.
Thursday October 26t. There will be a raffle for five VISA $100 gift cards donated
anonymously.

Popstroke Outing, Tuesday morning, November 14+, |t is an optional outing.
Regular Tuesday golf that day at the Club will also be available. Details to follow,
this is an off campus event at UTC.

Wine and Dine is Thursday November 2, An afternoon Shotgun starting at 3pm.
This event is open to all our members and any full UPCC golf members. Itis a
wonderful time to invite your golf friends and neighbors and join us for a fun
team event. Chef Roger will have a fabulous dinner for us.

The Golf Holiday Champagne Brunch is Thursday December 7. This year we are
hosting the 18 Hole LGA and will play 14 holes with a luncheon to follow. Carolyn
Kluding said plans are well under way for a great “Winter Wonderland” with our
sister league.

Tuesday January 16* and Thursday January 18t will be our first Annual Eclectic. It
is a two day event and players must play both days. On Tuesday it is golf only and
Thursday it is golf and Lunch.

Thursday February 15* our league is planning a Heart Health charity event that
will support an identified need at Sarasota Memorial. Angela Sheets will be the
committee chair and working on details.

Draw Night for the Four Member will start at 4:30 on Tuesday March 12t



The Four Member Tournament is a Shotgun on Thursday March 14t with lunch to
follow.

Tuesday April 2 is the first round of our 9 Hole LGA Championship and Thursday
April 4t is the Final Round of the Championship with a luncheon to celebrate our
champion. This event is flighted and there are winners for each flight.

April 18" is Member Guest

April 25* is our Closing Day and General Meeting



